Our MISSION is to proclaim the Good News, cultivate and 
nurture Believers, and serve our Community
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July 1st, 2018 Announcements



 
The Rev. Roger Hungerford, Rector
 Email address: rog.hungerford@gmail.com 
Phone numbers: 309-797-2515 and cell 1-757-639-5610   
Church Website: www.allsaintsepiscopalqc.org

Flowers on the Altar are given by Gary Bibby to the glory of God and for blessings for the U.S.A.

Birthdays – 	  July 2-Tatum Griffin
               	  July 5-Kayla Lee

Anniversaries – July 2-Jason and Katie Trent
                             
Crucifer–Kurt Allemeier 
Acolyte–Stephanie Sullivan
Chalice Bearers–Jim Stanbary and Kevin Eddy
Readers–Mary Frye, Psalm in Unison, Mike Griffin, Jeff Meyers

THINGS CALENDARIC (Events are held at St. James unless otherwise noted):        
Every Wednesday-Holy Eucharist service at 7:00am
7/8-Kathy Hand to Preach
7/9- Vestry Meeting at 6:15 pm
8/9- Serve at Christian Care (Open)
10/25-Serve at Christian Care (Choir Team)
12/13-Serve at Christian Care (Open)

BIRDIES FOR CHARITY - This is the last Sunday to get in a Birdies for Charity form to support the local outreach ministries here at All Saints. So far, we have received 28 forms, which is more than double our submissions for last year. (Thank you!). See Linwood for forms and more information.

ST. JAMES BULLETIN - Want to share information/invite St. James to join us for activities? We can put notes in their bulletin too! To do that, send me (Rev. Rog) your note, and I will get it to Trish for inclusion in their bulletin. Notes need to be to me by Tuesday COB.

POINT TO PONDER: On Wednesday we remember and celebrate the creation of our country. Our celebration should also be a reaffirmation of the commitment we make every time we say the pledge of allegiance. In our pledge, we affirm that our nation is UNDER God.  That means we put God and our Lord's commandments first. Our jurisprudence system is founded on moral and ethical principles that exist beyond this world and our cultural laws and norms. These are God's timeless, supreme laws. In addition to these laws, we who are baptized have made a covenant that supersedes all the things of this world. We have sworn an oath to God before our community when we were baptized and confirmed. We renew this oath every Easter. In that oath, we say we will proclaim by word and example the good news of God in Christ, that we will seek and serve Christ in all people, and that we will strive for justice and peace for everyone. Our Lord Jesus Christ mandated us to love our neighbor as ourselves and to love like he loved. One of the ways we do that is through the way our country, our state and our communities are governed. We use a representative form of governance. The DNA for this form of government comes from Scripture. Its genesis can be found in Exodus, Numbers and Deuteronomy.  We are responsible for electing our representatives. We exercise that responsibility by voting. When we go to vote we should always ask ourselves, “Is what I am voting for loving my neighbor as myself? Is what I am supporting loving as Christ loved? Are what our country, state and community doing complying with the great commandment and the new commandment?” 

SOUTH DAKOTA MISSION TRIP – I am once again volunteering for a week at Re-Member in South Dakota and will be going August 4th through the 10th.  The Pine Ridge Reservation is always in need of blankets, comforters, and single sheets, and if anyone in the congregation is willing to donate any of these items, I will gladly take them with me.  There is a continued need for the Oglala people in South Dakota, and they would greatly appreciate any assistance we can give them.  Please see me if you have any questions or any donations you would like me take….Thank you!!  Sue Erickson
 
[bookmark: _Hlk503965646]ALTAR FLOWERS –Marge Allemeier has the 2018 Altar Flower Sign-Up List. There are still weeks available, so please contact her if you wish to participate.
CHOIR PRACTICE-There will be a practice this Monday at 5:00 p.m. in the Choir Room. We also start warming up on Sunday morning at 10:00 a.m. Come join the fun!

[bookmark: _Hlk517763831]COFFEE HOUR –Welcome to our Coffee Hour after the service this morning in the Fellowship Hall. The host for this morning is Marge Allemeier.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Sunday School - We are looking forward to our next step at All Saints with our children’s Sunday school to begin August 19th! This is a great opportunity to teach our children the structure and different aspects of our worship and to have a lot of fun at the same time! We have two Sunday School teachers and need assistants for each Sunday.  If you can assist, please see Rev Roger or Sue Erickson.  
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